"NEW BEGINNINGS" NEWSLETTER Harvey's Lake Beach Association – June 2020

Greetings everyone! This newsletter will bring you up to date on all that is happening on the beach this summer

- 1) Covid-19 has not gone away even though we are approaching the green phase. On the beach please use social distancing guidelines, bring your own mask and hand sanitizer to the beach. We ask everyone to be aware of those around you at all times. We have also had some issues with the water due to a high E Coli count at the lake so there may be some days that we cannot allow swimming per DOH orders. Our lifeguards will keep you posted.
- 2) Our Beach "Arts Festival" has been rescheduled from 6/28/2020 to 7/26/2020. Still a Sunday and the times have remained the same 11:00 AM to 4:00 PM. We currently have 9 vendors for July and we are hoping for at least 9 more. If you are a vendor or know someone who would like to show off their artistic talent, please have them complete an application off our website: www.sunsetbeachharveyslake.org and then mail to our Beach address @ PO Box 281, Shawanese, PA 18654. Deadline has been extended to July 4th to submit applications and payment. The more the merrier!!
- 3) We will have plenty of advertising for the beach starting after the 4th of July but in the meantime, please tell your families and friends about this great event. Spread the word about our event. Please post on your facebook page for us!
- 4) RAFFLE BASKETS: If you would like to put together a basket for the raffle, please contact us at 570-639-2329 and let us know the theme of your basket so that we do not have duplicates. Baskets can be brought to the beach that morning by 10:00 AM for our chairpersons to set up the table. Show us your talent with a lovely basket arrangement or any donation.

- 5) KITCHEN: If you are able to help in the kitchen the day of the Arts Festival, please contact Gloria Bilder before 7/20 at 570-639-2329 so that all the jobs in the kitchen are covered. AND Homemade baked goods will be accepted from 9:30 till 11:00 AM the morning of the Open House. Please wrap them individually due to the current Covid concerns. All kitchen helpers will wear gloves and masks.
- 6) SET UP and CLEAN UP: We will need help with the food tent beginning at 8:00 AM. Vendors start to arrive after 8:30 AM. Clean up starts at 4:00 PM. We ask every year for volunteers but it is always just the Board Members and Officers. Please remember that we are an ALL VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION and that there is no "VOLUNTEER" without "U" Many hands make light work so please volunteer to help even if only for an hour or two.
- 7) LOTTERY CALENDARS; Our yearly fundraiser which is always such a big success is underway. This year each family is asked to sell 14 tickets. At \$3.00 each that would be \$42.00 or if you sell them at 2 for \$5.00, you will collect \$35.00. We really need all of our 1000 tickets to sell. To help the association save on postage, if you are a local member and we know you frequent the beach, your tickets are in the storage room at the lifeguard desk. Please pick them up between June 21st and July 1st. Everyone from out of the area, your tickets are enclosed with this newsletter.
- 8) If anyone has any other ideas or suggestions for any additional fundraisers this summer, please let us know. We are always open to new ideas!